JUNE

VILLAGE BULLETIN

2019

Mayor's Update

by Mayor Ed Lieberman



Mayor Ed Lieberman

Welcome to the Spring/ Summer quarterly edition of the Village Bulletin, the official publication of the Village of Sea Cliff.

As we anticipate these wonderful days and months ahead in our village, I want to extend a heartfelt thanks to all the residents of Sea Cliff for the opportunity to serve another term as your Mayor. It is a privilege to work with the community and the Board of Trustees to realize our vision for this square mile. I also wish to welcome our newly elected Trustee, Elena Villafane, as well as reelected Trustee Dina Epstein. Along with our Deputy Mayor, Trustee Kevin McGilloway, and Trustee Henriette Rohl, the Board of Trustees endeavors to provide you, our fellow residents, with the best services that can be provided in the most cost-effective manner with a budget that represents these goals.

In this regard, the Board of Trustees recently adopted our village's 2019-2020 budget which is within the state's 2 percent tax cap. This year's budget represents a virtual flat tax differential from the prior fiscal year. Along with this practical and reasoned

budget, our village continues to maintain the highest bond rating available and continues to receive a "no stress" rating from the New York State Comptroller's Office.

Beyond the recent adoption of our village budget and its firm financial status, this administration has set forth certain goals for the future. In addition to our ongoing committees and Trustee Liaison positions, I have created two new working committees. The first will be the Long-Term Planning Committee which will gather relevant information from our community and our various committees to formulate a strategic plan to the benefit of future generations of Sea Cliff residents. The second will be a Village Code Review Task Force which will continue the work of the Subdivision Task Force. The goal of this new committee will be to complete a comprehensive review of our 1979 Village Code and make updated recommendations to the Board of Trustees for their review and potential adoption.

Our village embraces the next few months with the tell-tale signs of a vibrant community. We cherish the welcoming of spring with our beautiful parks maintained by our dedicated DPW staff. Along with our staff, our village environment is enhanced by the Sea Cliff Beautification Committee's many devoted efforts, including the beautiful displays of flowering baskets along Sea Cliff Avenue.

We welcome the vibrancy of our youth and their dedicated coaches and parents who participate in our baseball and (continued on page 2)

The Mayor's Annual Meeting of Minds

by William Winchester

It was 136 years ago that Sea Cliff convened for its first ever organizational meeting. Today, despite our rapidly changing climate and society, Sea Cliff remains relatively unchanged. Residents gathered at this year's annual meeting, which was held on April 1, to witness citizens' true commitment to the village that John Canning calls "the miracle mile."

At the meeting, Boy Scout Troop 43 presented the colors and Pledge of Allegiance, officially starting Sea Cliff's new year. Mayor Edward Lieberman was sworn in for a term of two years, taking the local oath of office, which was administered by Village Justice Charles Parisi. Shortly following his solemn promises to the Village, Mayor Lieberman congratulated Dina Epstein and Elena Villafane on their reelection as Village Trustees for terms of two years.

The meeting progressed as Mayor Lieberman delivered his State of the Village Address. Thanking Sea Cliff's citizens and volunteers for their service while reminding his fellow Sea Cliffians of how lucky they are to live in such a special and unique village, Mayor Lieberman said, "[Sea Cliff's] always ready and able core of volunteers ... let it be heard and now for all to acknowledge that without you we would be lifeless. It is you, our citizens, who work countless hours to promote the welfare of our village." Mayor Lieberman went on to thank the first responders who have dedicated themselves to the village.

The mayor discussed the accomplishments of his administration, citing his plastic bag law as well as renovations to the Village Library and other key infrastructures in the village, once again reminding the citizens of his commitment to Sea Cliff. The mayor reviewed village initiatives such as becoming more environmentally conscious, passing progressive sexual harassment policy, and

improving the lives of citizens young and old alike.

The mayor reminded citizens of the new legislation outlawing the use of plastic straws, cutlery, and styrofoam cups, as well as continuing his work on the sewer line and keeping Sea Cliff beautiful. As always, the mayor thanked his wife Kathy Lieberman for her efforts as the First Lady of the Village of Sea Cliff.

The meeting continued with the appointments of village boards, committees, commissions and staff. A highlight was the mayor's declaration of former Village Justice John Reali as Judge Emeritus, citing his countless years of service and unstinting commitment to the Village. The final benediction of the ceremony was done by Rabbi Irwin Huberman, who made remarks on Sea Cliff's true diversity, recalling the joint tree and menorah lighting in December, which proves to be a testament to Sea Cliff's closely-knit (continued on page 2)

Village Taxes

by Marianne Lennon, Collector of Taxes

First Half Village Tax Payments are due June 1, 2019. Taxes may be paid by mail or at the office of the Village Clerk every Monday from 1:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m., and Tuesday through Friday between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m., excepting holidays and

such other times the Village Hall offices are closed.

When Penalties Apply

On all First Half Taxes paid on or before July 1, 2019, no penalty or interest will be charged. If paid after July 1, 2019, interest will be added monthly or for any fraction thereof until paid at the current rate in effect as set by the State Commissioner of Taxation and Finance as prescribed in subdivision 2 of Section 924-a of the N.Y.S. Real Property Tax Law.

Incorporated Village of Sea Cliff P.O. Box 340 Sea Cliff, NY 11579-0340 Sec. 34.65(e) P.L. & R US Postage PAID Permit No. 19, Sea Cliff, NY Bulk Mail Postal Customer Local

Occupant Sea Cliff, NY 11579

Annual Meeting

(continued from page 1)

community of diverse individuals. "I thank all you here tonight and the people of Sea Cliff for continuing to make our village the shining gem that we all love," Mayor Lieberman concluded. It is up to the citizens of Sea Cliff to once again rise to the challenge of keeping Sea Cliff a "shining gem," rising above the stalemate that grips us in Washington, D.C.

Appointments (one year unless otherwise noted):

Marianne Lennon, Village Clerk/Treasurer (two years), Collector of Taxes and Registrar of Vital Statistics; Bruce Kennedy, Village Administrator, Director of Public Works, Village Assessor; Brian S. Stolar, Village Attorney; Meyer, Suozzi, English and Klein, P.C., for non-retainer legal work on behalf of the village; Shane Dommin, Building Inspector.

Patricia Guy, Deputy Village Clerk, Deputy Registrar of Vital Statistics, Deputy Court Clerk;

Mayor's Update

(continued from page 1)

softball league.

We welcome the days of summer of sailing and bathing at our village beach.

We welcome a day of solemn remembrance as we gather for our traditional Memorial Day

We welcome a day of exuberant independence as we celebrate Fourth of July on our Village Green.

Kathy Mackney, Court Clerk; Judith Phelps, Deputy Court Clerk/Deputy Treasurer; Karen Schenck, Tax Clerk; Nancy Eder, Building Department Coordinator; Jennifer Gerrity, Secretary to the Zoning Board; Carl Rumatoski, Fire Prevention Officer, Plumbing Inspector, and Dog Control Officer; Erinn Mc-Donnell, Grant & Contracts Coordinator, Community Development and Sec. 8 Administrator; Courtney Chambers, Museum Director; Karen Montagnese, Senior Outreach Worker; Tillman Brown, Parking Violations Officer, Dog Control Officer; Susan Katz Richman, Associate Village Justice; Robin Maynard, Associate Village Justice; John Reali, Judge Emeritus (lifetime).

Chris Zeppier, Architectural Review Board (three years); James Mozer, Chair, Bruce Treiber, Planning Board Chair; Allan Mitzner, Planning Board (two years); Cormac Brady, Planning Board (five years); Gimondo, Planning Board Alternate; Laurie Mar-

We welcome evenings of music by local artists overlooking our beautiful coastline, shared with neighbors, friends and family.

So, enjoy what our village brings forth in the days and evenings ahead!

As always, I am available to you to hear your concerns and issues. Please contact me personally at my official email address, elieberman@seacliff-ny. gov, or stop in at my office on Sea Cliff Avenue to say hello.

VILLAGE BOARD MEETING DATES 2019-20

Conferences are held at Village Hall upstairs 6 P.M. Meetings are held at Village Hall downstairs 7 P.M.

Wednesday	May	1	2019	Conference
Monday		13	2019	Meeting
Monday	June	3	2019	Conference
Monday		10	2019	Meeting
Monday	July	1	2019	Conference
Monday		8	2019	Meeting
Monday	August	5	2019	Conference
Monday		12	2019	Meeting
Tuesday	September	3	2019	Conference
Monday		9	2019	Meeting
Monday	October	7	2019	Conference
Tuesday		15	2019	Meeting
Monday	November	4	2019	Conference
Tuesday		12	2019	Meeting
Monday	December	2	2019	Conference
Monday		9	2019	Meeting
Monday	January	6	2020	Conference
Monday		13	2020	Meeting
Monday	February	3	2020	Conference
Monday		10	2020	Meeting
Monday	March	2	2020	Conference
Monday		9	2020	Meeting
Monday	April	6	2020	Organizational
				Meeting

Days, times and locations subject to change Please confirm on the village website www.seacliff-ny.gov or call 516-671-0080

tone, Planning Board Alternate; Noel Griffin, Zoning Board of Appeals, Chair; Joyce Segall, Zoning Board of Appeals Alternate; Jason Wolner, Zoning Board of Appeals, (five years); Tom Powell, Delegate, Hempstead Harbor Protection Committee; Ted Kopczynski, Village Historian; Naomi Curtis, Co-Village Historian.

Veterans' Committee: Scott Whitting, Chair; Ted Kopczynski; Phil Como; Ernie Franck.

Service Award Commission: Timothy O'Donnell; Ernest Longobucco; Peter Hayes.

Community Development Advisory Board: Laurie Petroske; Jack Pierce; Peggy Fried-

Newsletter Committee: Rob-

Landmarks Preservation Commission: Leslie Guerci, Chair; Bruce Treiber, Landmark Preservation/Planning Board Rep; Ted Kopczynski, Land-Preservation/Historian Rep; Allison Frankel, Landmark Preservation Committee (three years); Robert Lafferty, Landmark Preservation Committee (three years); Hal Cashman, Landmark Preservation Committee/Advisory; John Russo, Landmark Preservation Committee/Advisory.

Tree Commission: Ken Krumenacker, Chair; Renee Swanson; John Robilotti; Janette Heurtley, Alternate; Russell Gorog, Alternate.

Senior Action Committee: Alice O'Donnell, Chair; Joyce Kaufmann; Debbie Pierce; Genevieve Woods; Maureen Maddock; Phil Como; Ann Costagliola; Dan Maddock; Tom Oswald; Peter Vollmer; Claudia Movne; Tom Blackburn; Ken Krumenaker; Liz Luciano; Robert Osmers; Tina Marchese.

Village Bulletin Staff: Karen Montagnese, Managing Editor; Maria Conforti; Erinn McDonnell; Nick Montagnese; Claudia

Board of Assessment Review: Phil Como, Chair; Barbara Sinenberg; Steve Tandy; Ralph Hochberg; Jonathan Waechter.

Examining Board Plumbers: Glenn Bunce (three years).

Library Board: Roseanne Gertler, Chairperson; Deirdre Hayes (five years); Lili Scott (five years).

Museum Board: Kathleen DiResta, Chair; Liz Luciano (three years); Jean Marie Saltzer (three years).

Environmental Conservation Commission: John Stalzer, Chair; Fred Eisenstein; Mark Sobel; Annabel Delfin (two years); Lisa Cashman (two years); Fred Black (two years).

Youth Activities Board: Sean Llewellyn, Chair; Tracy Backer; Aimee Canzoniero; Grant Kletter; Amie Sanborn; Deb McDermott; Tannez Balooch.

SC Beach Event Coordinating Committee: Justin DiPietro, Co-Chair; Jenna DiPietro, Co-Chair; Roger Friedman; Lisa Cashman.

Vision for the Village—Planning Our Way

by Elena Villafane, Trustee, Liaison to Long Term Planning Committee

- "It does not do to leave a live dragon out of your calculations, if you live near him...'
- "A goal without a plan is just a wish..."
- "By failing to prepare, you are preparing to fail..."
- "Always plan ahead. It wasn't raining when Noah built the ark...'

Quite often, when I have to prepare a presentation or write an article, I will Google the topic in question. I was quite surprised that the Google search for "planning for the future" returned an impressive 149,000,000 results in .68 seconds. The quotes above were some of my individual favorites; all illustrate the importance of thinking ahead and planning for the future. We all are familiar with the concept in our individual lives, as I suspect that most of us have been asked at some point or another, "Where do you see yourself in five years?". Past Trustee Deborah McDermott proposed that the village undertake the same task of self-examination and craft a long-range plan. I have been asked by Mayor Lieberman to continue forward.

A plan for the future is only as good as the input of the members of our community. So, please consider this a call to action for volunteers from every sector of our village to become a part of the Long-Term Planning Committee. The more constituent groups represented, the greater the chance the initial draft will factor in each segment of our village and provide a road map that is both reflective of our shared past and envisions a future for our wonderful village. I use the term "initial

draft" because it is my hope that through our shared efforts, we will create an organic document that will be capable of changing as the future unfolds.

If you wish to volunteer to share your thoughts on the future of Sea Cliff, please contact me at evillafane@seacliff-ny. gov. Please provide your name, address and phone number. In the alternative, please contact me through Village Hall at 516-671-0080.

Long-Term **Planning Committee**

Kickoff meeting Village Hall Thursday June 13, 2019 7 p.m.

Memorial Day Parade

The Memorial Day Parade, Monday, May 27, 2019, will begin at 9 a.m. at Memorial Park. All village organizations are invited to participate and all are welcome to observe this important occasion. The parade moves from Memorial Park to Clifton Park, where a brief program will be observed.

The James F. Brengel American Legion Post organizes this event, and any questions regarding any aspect of this program may be directed to Phil Como at philipcomo@ yahoo.com.



Traffic Safety Update

by Daniel Flanzig, Esq., Chair of the Sea Cliff Traffic and Safety Committee

As spring is here, more Sea Cliffians will be out and about on their bikes. The members of the Sea Cliff Traffic and Safety Committee want to remind you about the laws you should know that will protect you as a cyclist. Even more important, we want to remind you of your obligations as a driver when you encounter a cyclist on the road.

Critical Laws for Cyclists

VTL 1231 Traffic laws apply to persons riding bicycles. Every person riding a bicycle upon a roadway shall be granted all of the rights and shall be subject to all of the duties applicable to the driver of a vehicle.

VTL 1238 Helmets and carrying children. A child under age one is not permitted to ride on a bicycle.

A child one or more years of age but less than five years of age must wear an approved helmet and be carried in a properly affixed child carrier.

A child five or more years of age but less than fourteen years of age must wear an approved helmet

VTL 1234(a) Riding on roadways. Bicycles shall be ridden near the right-hand curb or edge of the roadway or upon a usable right-hand shoulder in such a manner as to prevent undue interference with the flow of traffic except when preparing for a left turn or when reasonably necessary to avoid conditions that would make it unsafe to continue along near the right-hand curb or edge.

VTL 1234 (c) Any person operating a bicycle who is entering the roadway from a private road, driveway, or an alley or over a curb shall come to a full stop before entering the roadway.

VTL 1236 Lamps and other equipment on bicycles.

(a) Every bicycle when in use during the period from onehalf hour after sunset to onehalf hour before sunrise shall be equipped with a white lamp on the front and with a red or amber light visible to the rear.

(b) No person shall operate a bicycle unless it is equipped with a bell or other device capable of giving a signal audible for a distance of at least one hundred feet, except that a bicycle shall not be equipped with nor shall any person use upon a bicycle any siren or whistle.

(e) Every bicycle when in use during the period from onehalf hour after sunset to onehalf hour before sunrise shall be equipped with reflective devices.

VTL 375 24(a) Use of earphones while driving or riding a bicycle. It shall be unlawful to operate a bicycle while the operator is wearing more than one earphone.

VTL 1235 Carrying articles. No person operating a bicycle

shall carry any package, bundle, or article which prevents the driver from keeping at least one hand upon the handle bars.

Obligations of Motorists

Amongst the many laws that exist to protect the rights of cyclist and other road users, these may be some that are less familiar but you should know.

VTL 1146 Drivers to exercise due care. (a) Notwithstanding the provisions of any other law to the contrary, every driver of a vehicle shall exercise due care to avoid colliding with any bicyclist, pedestrian, or domestic animal upon any roadway and shall give warning by sounding the horn when necessary.

VTL 1122 The operator of vehicle overtaking, from behind, a bicycle proceeding on the same side of a roadway shall pass to the left of such bicycle at a safe distance until safely clear thereof.

VTL 1214 Opening and

closing vehicle doors. No person shall open the door of a motor vehicle on the side available to moving traffic unless and until it is reasonably safe to do so and can be done without interfering with the movement of other traffic, nor shall a person leave a door open on the side of a vehicle available to moving traffic for a period of time longer than necessary to load or unload passengers.

As you have seen the new signage around our village, please make a conscious effort to "Share the Road" others. We also encourage you to stop or proceed slowly through our many uncontrolled intersections, come to a full stop at all stop signs, and drive at or below the speed limit. For more information about our committee follow us on Instagram @ slowdowninseacliff.

LOCAL RESOURCES AVAILABLE FOR **SEA CLIFF SENIOR CITIZENS**

OUTREACH WORKER		<u> </u>		
stop by, call or email Karen	Tuesday Thursday	1-3 P.M. or by appt.	Sea Cliff Village Hall 300 Sea Cliff Avenue, Sea Cliff	Karen Montagnese - 516-671-0080 kmontagnese@seacliff-ny.gov
LUNCH PROGRAM				
drop in - \$3 donation requested	Tuesday Friday	11:15 A.M2 P.M. St. Luke's Parish Hall 11:15 A.M2 P.M. 253 Glen Avenue, Sea Cliff		Mutual Concerns Jane McGilloway - 516-637-5054
transportation available details below	ca	Ill Jane or Elizabeth for home meal delivery		Elizabeth Mitchell - 516-816-6368 scmutualconcerns@gmail.com
TRANSPORTATION				
to Lunch Program	Tuesday Friday	call Village Hall to schedule pickup at your home		Senior Action Committee Village Hall - (516)671-0080 senioraction@seacliff-ny.gov
to Local Medical Appointments	call to schedule pickup	at least 48 hrs before appt., please call Claudia to schedule		Senior Action Committee Claudia Moyne - 516-759-9251
to Glen Cove Stop and Shop for grocery shopping	Wednesday	call Village Hall to schedule pickup at your home		Senior Action Committee Village Hall - 516-671-0080 senioraction@seacliff-ny.gov
"HANDYMAN" SERVICE				
local volunteer contractors	call to schedule	contact Alice to discuss needed service and schedule an appointment		Senior Action Committee Alice O'Donnell - 516-671-5199 senioraction@seacliff-ny.gov
AREA-WIDE PROGRAMS				
Glen Cove Senior Center serving Glen Cove and the North Shore School District area	Monday - Friday full range of programs	transportation available	Glen Cove Senior Center 130 Glen Street, Glen Cove	Glen Cove Senior Center for details call 516-759-9610 http://www.glencoveseniorcenter.com
Golden Ring serving the	Monday art workshop	9:30 A.M12:30 P.M.	Sea Cliff Methodist Church 63 Downing Avenue, Sea Cliff	drop in at either location during
North Shore School District area	Thursday socializing, games	1 P.M4 P.M.	Town of Oyster Bay Comm Center 200 Glen Head Road, Glen Head	scheduled times for more information
Mutual Concerns serving the North Shore School District area	email or call for assistance	food pantry and emergency resources		Mutual Concerns scmutualconcerns@gmail.com Village Hall - 516-671-0080

Honoring His Honor

by William Winchester



Photo by Heidi Hunt

Judge John Reali has long served the Village of Sea Cliff as Village Justice, Associate Village Justice and as a member of the Board of Trustees. At Sea Cliff's annual organizational meeting on April 1, Mayor Edward Lieberman and the Board of Trustees commemorated Judge Reali's service by bestowing upon him the perpetual title, "Judge Emeritus."

After thirty-eight years of service, Judge Reali has made the honorable decision to step down from the position of Associate Village Justice, sparking a commemoration of his longstanding commitment to Sea Cliff. Judge Reali has served as a role model for Sea Cliff residents, as he has set a gold standard for community service and volunteering.

Judge Reali has served his village in more ways than one, as he served as a Village Trustee from 1980 to 1990, as well as serving as Village Justice from 1990 to 2018. John Reali has impacted the Village of Sea Cliff in tremendous ways, helping to shape Sea Cliff into the treasure it is today. Without the service of committed individuals such as John Reali, Sea Cliff would not be the village it is today.

Last year, the Village Board of Trustees renamed the village courtroom as another way-in addition to his title of Judge Emeritus—of honoring the great Sea Cliff leader, Judge Reali. As residents, we must honor our great leaders to show respect and gratitude for service and to follow in their example, paving the way for the great leaders of

Save The Date For A Village Celebration ~ September 7, 2019 ~

by Kevin McGilloway, Trustee

On September 6, 1919, over 2,000 Sea Cliff residents participated in a "Welcome Home Celebration" to honor 169 returning World War I veterans and eight of their fallen colleagues with a gala parade, picnic and concert in Clifton Park. It was at this event that eight oak trees were planted and the memorial rock dedicated

The Sea Cliff Board of Trustees and Mayor Lieberman have decided to commemorate the 100th anniversary of that event while also honoring the many current and past service men and women from our community by holding our own parade, picnic and concert in Clifton Park on Saturday September 7, 2019 (rain date Sunday). This event will be called the 100th Anniversary Veterans' Celebration and will add another page in Sea Cliff's wonderful tradition of honoring those who serve us while having fun as a unified community.

Trustee Kevin McGilloway and Phil Como, commander of James F. Brengel American Legion Post 456, have been asked by the Mayor to coordinate the day's events, which so far are:

2:45 p.m.— Meet for parade at Memorial Park. All residents invited.

3:00 p.m.— Parade down Sea Cliff Avenue to Clifton Park

3:30-45 p.m.— Welcome and Invocation

4.00 p m — Food and refreshments begin being sold by Sea Cliff Fire Dept.

4-5:15 p.m.— North Winds Orchestra

5:30-45 p.m.—Guest Speaker 6-7:15 p.m.— Sea Cliff Resident Rock Band Jam

6:30 p.m.— Food and refreshments end

7:30 p.m.— Picnic officially over (sundown)

Any and all residents are invited to join a planning committee or volunteer to help, but most importantly, are invited to attend on Saturday Sept. 7th. If you are interested in volunteering and/or plan on attending, please visit the Village website at www.seacliff-ny.gov click on 100th Anniversary Veterans' Celebration button to learn more about the past and future events and help us properly plan. Alternatively, contact Phil Como at philipcomo@yahoo. com, 516-305-0082, or Kevin McGilloway at kmcgilloway@ seacliff-ny.gov, 516-759-2628.

So mark your calendars and get your beach chairs ready-Sea Cliff is going to have an old-fashioned community party and you're invited! Thank you.

Chief's Corner

by Mark Vitale, Chief, Sea Cliff Fire Department



I would like to take this time to introduce myself to the Sea Cliff community. My name is Mark Vitale and I am the newly reelected Chief of the Sea Cliff Fire Department. I live in the community with my wife, Jaime, and our two young daughters, Emma and Avery. I was born and raised in Sea Cliff. The fire department and emergency services always interested me while I was growing up.

I joined the Sea Cliff Fire Department Juniors Program when I was sixteen years old. Once I turned eighteen, I joined the fire department as a probationary firefighter. I completed my probationary firefighter training in Bethpage and then went on to become a certified New York State EMT. I continued to advance my training, both for the fire department and for EMS.

I am currently a certified NYS Critical Care EMT. Through the years, I have served in several officer positions within the fire department. I started as Lieutenant and then I moved up to Captain of the Engine and Hose Company. In 2012, I was elected for the position of 2nd Assistant Chief, where I served until 2014. I served as 1st Assistant Chief from 2014-2016. I have served as Chief of the department since April 2016.

Professionally, I have a degree in Criminal Justice and I work in Law Enforcement. I started my career working for the New York Police Department in 2004. In 2007, I transferred to the Nassau County Police Department, where I continue to work to this day. Currently, I work as a Tactical Flight Officer/Medic assigned to the Aviation Unit. I also work part-time as a Medic in the neighboring communities.

The Sea Cliff Fire Department is always looking for new volunteers, even with no experience or prior training. The department will provide training to individuals interested in volunteering. For questions, comments, or to inquire about joining the Sea Cliff Fire Department, please feel free to contact me at mvitale@seaclifffiredept.org.



Jack O'Donnell, Sean O'Donnell, Brian O'Donnell, JeanneMarie O'Donnell, Alice O'Donnell, Hon. Chief James O'Donnell, Timothy O'Donnell, Chief Mark Vitale Photo courtesy of Alice O'Donnell

As part of its 135th Annual Installation of Officers on April 19, 2019, the Sea Cliff Fire Department gratefully recognized Firefighter James O'Donnell for his sixty years of volunteer service to the community by promoting him to the esteemed rank of Honorary Chief. Surrounded by his family, friends, first responder colleagues and local officials, Hon. Chief O'Donnell was presented with a plaque commemorating the achievement. We thank him for his service to Sea Cliff and surrounding communities that rely upon our volunteer firefighters!

Summer Grilling Safety

As the weather is getting warmer and many of us are spending more time outside, please remember to stay safe and follow the grilling safety tips below.

- Propane and charcoal BBQ grills should only be used outdoors
- The grill should be placed well away from the home, deck railings and out from under eaves and overhanging branches
- Keep children and pets at least three feet away from the grill area
- Keep your grill clean by removing grease or fat buildup from the grills and trays below the grill
- Never leave your grill unattended
- Always make sure your gas grill lid is open before lighting it

DID YOU KNOW...

...July is the peak month for grill fires! ...roughly half of the injuries involving grills are thermal burns!

Excerpted from Grilling Safety, National Fire Protection Association

Sea Cliff Village Museum

by Courtney Chambers, Museum Director

As the spring season comes to a close, so does the Sea Cliff Village Museum's open season. Our current exhibit, "Birth of a Village," opened last fall with a kickoff reception featuring Mayor Ed Lieberman dressed as the first village president, or mayor, Frederick W. Geissenhainer. Residents and visitors have visited the museum since October to learn about the early history of our village, displayed with original documents, artifacts and photographs from the museum's collection.

On March 22nd we said goodbye to our longtime director, Sara Reres. Sara first began working in the museum as a volunteer in 1993 and shepherded the museum into the modern era, overseeing the digitization of our prized Henry Otto Korten collection and starting the museum's website, www.seacliffmuseum.org. Sara's hard work and dedication to the museum and to the preservation of Sea Cliff's history is evident in the informative and engaging exhibits she carefully curated each year. We wish Sara a happy and well-deserved retirement.

On April 1st, I had the pleasure of being sworn in at Village Hall as the museum's new director. My husband, three children and I moved to Sea Cliff in the fall of 2015, and I began volunteering with the museum soon after, joining the Board of Trustees in spring 2018. Although I've been home with my children for the past several years, I have a M.A. in public history and worked as a professional historian in California and Kentucky.

Also in April, the museum changed its open hours from Sundays to Saturdays, 11 a.m. -2 p.m. If you're in the village,

come say hello. The museum office is open Monday through Friday from 9:15 until 11:15 a.m. for research requests.

We will be closing our doors Memorial Day weekend for the summer. We plan to clean and polish the museum over the summer, renovate our bathroom, and move the front entrance of the museum to the garden off Sea Cliff Avenue. We are looking forward to welcoming you back to the museum in September!



Trustee/Museum Liaison Henriette Rohl presents Museum Director Sara Reres with a certificate of appreciation at a recent celebration recognizing her devoted work with the Village Museum. Thank you, Sara, for many years of exciting exhibits and curious curations!

Photo by Erinn McDonnell

Mutual Concerns Committee News

by Peggie Como, Mutual Concerns President

Our Senior Lunch Program is in full swing! This Easter, Chef Harry outdid himself with a luscious menu of baked ham, rosemary potatoes, carrots and crescent dinner rolls (served up inside foil swans). One table of seniors had suggested that Harry make a sweet potato tart for dessert and Harry did not disappoint! While everyone dined, the North Shore Middle School Jazz Band played a beautiful array of music.

The lunches are held every Tuesday and Friday for those sixty and older at St. Luke's Parish Hall on Glen Avenue. There is no program for the month of August, however, we will resume in September. Bus transportation for the lunch program to and from St. Luke's is available for all Sea Cliff residents. The program starts about 11:30 a.m. and ends at 2:00 p.m. Aside

from the delicious lunch, our innovative lunch coordinators, Jane McGilloway and Elizabeth Mitchell, have many new and exciting things planned. Seniors can partake in light chair yoga and games such as bingo and the popular horse racing game that was recently introduced. If you haven't experienced the lunch program, please give it a try. We love to see new faces!

The Sea Cliff Gardener

by Donna Kianka, Winter's Edge Micro Farm

Summer months are festooned with flowers, herbs and veggies, all blooming and coming to life. It is a celebration and what most of us have been waiting for through those long winter months. It is time to put in heat-loving vegetable plants and sow plenty of basil, cilantro, dill and even more basil. Veggies should include beans, carrots, beets, kale, Swiss chard, lettuce, squash, sunflowers, cucumbers, eggplant and, of course, tomatoes. Think about adding a rain barrel this year. It will save on your water bill and is an excellent source of free water for the garden. Of course, take long walks in some of our local treasures like Welwyn Preserve and Garvies Point Museum and Preserve in Glen Cove, Clark Gardens in Albertson, or just walk along the beautiful streets of Sea Cliff. Think about picnicking in Clifton or Spooky park. Breathe deep and enjoy the sun!

Now that we are on the verge of summer, it is time to do something fun in the garden.

All homes deserve a secret garden, or a protected, sheltered

garden, that is hidden away and typically unexpected. One of my favorite locations for a secret garden is between two garages or some of those areas along the back line of a property that are rarely visited. This can be a spot for perhaps meditation, or as a beautiful nook, a spot used for communing with nature and/ or an inspiring place for painting. Recommendations for these areas are hostas, trumpet vines, lilies, butterfly bushes and other perennials. Lastly, add chimes, gazing balls and a traditional statue based on one's beliefs. Secret gardens demand serenity so all plants and objects should be aligned accordingly. The last to place is a large sitting rock which can be procured from almost any local nursery/stone place. Trellis work can block out exposure to your neighbors and can be obtained locally from any lumber place.

My secret garden is between two garages and wide enough to walk through. The sides are lined with hostas and there is a butterfly bush at the head. Along one garage there is a trumpet vine and some ivy. The path is lined with varying slate and some other stepping stones designed by my daughter. There is an opportunity for creativity here! Under the butterfly bush is a large sitting rock which I obtained at a local stone place. Once completed you can enjoy your space for relaxation. It is a space to meditate or simply to hide when the world becomes heavy and sad.

Things to Do:

Garage Sale Day in Sea Cliff, First Saturday in June or June 1st. While this is not a gardening event, it is an excellent opportunity to buy used planters, bird houses and other gardening gear. I have purchased many items for use in the garden. Just remember to clean any pots with some bleach or vinegar with water to kill any viruses.

Succession planting: As you harvest one herb or veggie check the planting growth time and see if you can put in another crop. Lettuce, basil and dill all make good and easy succession crops.

Sea Cliff Arts Council Upcoming Events

by Heidi Hunt, Co-Chair, Sea Cliff Arts Council

The Sea Cliff Arts Council will be sponsoring the exhibited work of Lilli Scott for the months of May and June at the Sea Cliff Village Library. "Sea Cliff Faces: Who Do You Know?" promises surprise portraits by artist Lilli Scott of friends and neighbors familiar to local residents. Most of the people depicted are unaware that they have been captured in pastel and may make the discovery at a reception on Sunday, May 5, from 1 to 3 p.m., at the Sea Cliff Village Library gallery. The exhibit, which runs through June 29, does not name the persons depicted. Reception day guests can enter a competition to identify each with their names. Winners will be awarded a signed giclée print of an original botanical watercolor by the artist

A Sea Cliff resident for fifty years, Lilli has enjoyed several careers, coming full circle to the art that was her first love. Following several years' study at Pratt Institute, she was a pen and ink illustrator, then went on to a career as a writer. She maintained her passion for drawing, and in retirement came to watercolor and pastel painting. Her floral paintings follow the strict canon of botanical art, while her pastels render more relaxed por-

traits, still life and pastoral settings. The latter works are currently on exhibit at the Unitarian Universalist Congregation at Shelter Rock through April.

Ms. Scott earned a bachelor's degree at City University of New York and a post-graduate diploma at New York University. A devotee of all the arts, she served as Chairperson of Nassau County's Arts Decentralization of the New York State Council on the Arts while employed in advertising and as a speechwriter for elected officials of the New York State Legislature and the United States Congress. In the past year, she published a book of short stories illustrated with her paintings that is available at the Sea Cliff Library. She is a member of the American Society of Botanical Artists, Long Island Authors Guild, Sea Cliff Arts Council, and Sea Cliff Beautification Committee. She also sings tenor with North Shore Community Chorus.

During the months of July and August, the Sea Cliff Arts Council will be hosting a group show at the Sea Cliff Village Library entitled "The Beauty of Hempstead Harbor," with proceeds going to the Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor. If you are interested in submitting a two dimensional work of art within this theme, please contact seacliffartscouncil@gmail.com for submission guidelines.

Sea Cliff Getting Greener

by the Sea Cliff Tree Committee

In the continuing effort to stem the tide of losing Sea Cliff's trees, the Tree Commission has been working with the village to plant fifty new Village trees throughout Sea Cliff this spring. The tree species, size, environment and characteristics have been specifically chosen for each location to provide the "right tree in the right location." The large variety of new trees include: lacebark elm, eastern redbud, Japanese zelkova, purple beeches, European hornbeam, Japanese and hedge maples, Kentucky coffee tree, goldenrain tree and black tupelo. Look for these new trees all over Sea Cliff!

Sea Cliff Beautification Committee

by Sally Davies, President

By the time this bulletin is published, the SCBC plant sale will be a memory and all the plants you bought will be thriving in your garden. We thank you for supporting Sea Cliff Beautification. Enjoy the planters that have been hung along Sea Cliff Avenue. Thank you DPW for hanging them.

We continue to be proud of Centennial garden, and we continue to work in all the Sea Cliff parks. Everyone is welcome to join us.

Happy gardening!

Should We Worry About Sea Level Rise?

by Eric Swenson, Executive Director, Hempstead Harbor Protection Committee

As someone who has worked in the environmental field for more than four decades, I have seen a lot of "gloom and doom" predictions, and so I was largely skeptical about the impacts of climate change and sea level rise. I have now been convinced that it is real, and that we need to do what we can to protect our coastal communities.

In February 2017, the NYS DEC adopted projected sea level rises for various regions around the state. For Long Island, they project a two to ten inch rise by the 2020s, an eight to thirty inch rise by the 2050s, and a fifteen to seventy-two inch rise by 2100.

At a recent meeting of the Long Island Sound Study's Citizens' Advisory Committee, a presentation was given by Daniel Bader, the Program Manager of the Consortium for Climate Risk in the Urban Northeast (CCRUN), which is based at Columbia University. Mr. Bader, who grew up in Roslyn, reported that in the last century, global sea levels have gone up about eight inches. Today it is rising faster—about one inch per decade. In our area, we are close to the global average and maybe a little higher.

Future projections of sea level rise are challenging. Climate models have several variables. Climate models are supercomputers that run different scenarios under different timespans. They predict CO2 levels and other factors. You might ask how can they predict the climate fifty to one-hundred years from now when they cannot accurately predict the weather two weeks from now? The answer is that weather and climate are not the same thing. Climate is more long range, and you can look at historical data to determine overall trends

Also, according to Mr. Bader, there is growing concern over the West Antarctic Ice Sheets and their future stability. If they all melted, predictions are that the global mean sea level rise would be about three meters. He classifies this as high risk with low probability.

While most of Sea Cliff is highly elevated, this is still cause for concern. Most of our food comes through the Hunts Point Market in the Bronx. If it floods, this could have major impacts. We all have seen Shore Road by Tappen Beach inundated during major storms. These instances will likely become more frequent.

On top of this, the Army Corps of Engineers is currently reviewing various proposals that would protect New York City from major storms like Superstorm Sandy or worse and taking into account sea level rise. One of these proposals is to erect giant (100-feet-plus tall) tidal gates west of the Throgs Neck Bridge. When closed, these gates would cause "induced flooding" of the communities outside the gates (including Sea Cliff). The extent of this flooding has yet to be determined and will be looked at by the Army Corps.

So, what should and can we do? Appropriate actions can be categorized as follows: 1) Policy decisions such as where to allow construction and preparing emergency evacuation plans; 2) Engineering actions including designing to withstand floods; 3) Social programs such as implementing alert systems; and 4) Ecosystem-based adaptation such as restoring and expanding wetlands to help absorb storm impacts.

Sea Cliff Fire Department Music on the Harbor 2019

June 1st 6:00 P.M. - 10:30 P.M. at Sea Cliff Beach Suggested donation at entry Chicken Head • Times Ten • Kingfisher Food • Beverages • Pizza Fire Truck • Fun!

6th Annual Crash the Beach 2019

Concert fundraiser for Mutual Concerns at
Sea Cliff Beach
Local musical favorites & more!!
- Check social media & posters around town
for more details Late Summer date to be determined

Presented by SC-GH Lions Club, SC Arts Council &
Mutual Concerns

Sunset Serenades

Presented by Sea Cliff Civic Association

Thursdays 7:00-9:00 p.m. — Memorial Park

June 27—Larry Martone
July 3—The Lazy Dogs
July 11—Rusty String Band
July 18—Rectangle
July 25—Chicken Head
August 1—Alibi
August 8—Livestock
August 15—RETRO Woodstock
August 22—RiDe
August 29—Jimmy Moore

2019 Sea Cliff Beach Friday Night Music Schedule

July 5—Alibi

July 12—Bryce Larsen & Friends

July 19—Lesley Pryde Haley & Friends ("From Broadway to Sea Cliff")

July 26—Live Stock

August 2—Trilogy & Friends

August 9—RiDe

August 16—Rusty String Band

August 23—Kingfisher

Found in Sea Cliff

by Maria Conforti

A visit to Found is like a trip down a collective memory lane. Stocked with restored furniture, mint-condition knickknacks and vintage-style giftware, the shop recalls Sea Cliff history. It's easy to picture families using the items back when they were the epitome of modernity.

Found reflects the passions of its owners. Dan O'Connor has amassed a collection of curiosities over the years and Stefanie Nemirov loves bringing weathered furniture back to life with environmentally friendly, water-based finishes.

Visit Found personally at 249 Sea Cliff Ave., Wednesdays through Saturdays from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m., or Sundays from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., or virtually at foundscny.com.

Keep up with news, events and acquisitions on social media: @foundscny on Instagram or Facebook.

Beach Season Begins!

by Henriette Rohl, Trustee, Beach Liaison

Welcome to beach season 2019! After a long winter, it is nice to be thinking of warmer days on our beloved beach. Please help us protect our harbor. Take full advantage of our water filter and remember to keep waste to a minimum. Think reusable water bottles, straws, utensils, plates, bags, etc.

The beach season officially kicks off Memorial Day weekend, Saturday, May 25th (weekends only until Thursday, June 27th). The hours are 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Beach passes and beach parking lot stickers are available for purchase at the Beach Office. Before the season starts, passes and stickers can be bought at Village Hall during regular business hours.

The Summer Music Series will showcase local talent every Friday night. Welcome back old favorites and explore new talent. Look for the schedule printed in this issue of the Bulletin and plan for a fun summer. Fridays, July 5th - August 23rd 7-10 p.m.

Library at the Beach will have an array of books for children, tweens, teens and adults, plus newspapers, all for beach reading. Happy Reading!

Yoga is back! Save your spot on the gazebo and enjoy the quiet early mornings. Led by local yoga instructors, all levels welcome. Saturdays, June 15th - July 13th, 8-8:45 a.m.

For Younger Beach Goers: Singing by the Sea: Liz Stropel will be leading the fun under

pel will be leading the fun under the canvas sail. Sing along for infants, toddlers, preschoolers and up. Tuesdays, July 2nd -July 30th, 10:30-11:15 a.m.

Story Time by the Sea: Ann DiPietro, the children's librarian, will be enchanting her listeners with stories and an art project. Wednesdays, June 26th - August 14th, 10:30 a.m.

Beach Science: The Sea Cliff MAKEshop will be having fun with STEM-inspired activities, focusing on the environment and marine science. Kids all ages welcome. Fridays, June 28th, July 12th, 19th and 26th, 10:30-11:30 a.m.

Swim Lessons: Our certified lifeguards will host lessons for children five plus. Lessons for the season are \$65 per child. Sign up at the beach office. Mondays, Tuesdays and Thursdays from July 8 to August 1 (4 weeks): Beginner (10-10:30 a.m.), Advanced Beginner (10-10:30 a.m.), and Intermediate (10:30-11:00 a.m.).

Thank you, Sea Cliff Civic Association for sponsoring Singing by the Sea and Beach Science. We are grateful for the books provided by the Sea Cliff Library and for sharing the talented Ann DiPietro for Story Time

Check the beach bulletin board and FaceBook page frequently. We will be adding programs and inviting special guests all summer long: www. facebook.com/beachseacliff. Our Event Coordinators, Justin & Jenna DiPietro can be reached via email: seacliffbeachclub@gmail.com. Enjoy Summer 2019 at Sea Cliff Beach!

Sea Cliff Civic Association's 51st Annual White Cap Awards

The prestigious award for volunteerism and public service will be announced at a ceremony at the Metropolitan Bistro June 11th at 7:00 p.m.

All are invited to attend.

Summer at the Library

by Camille Purcell, Assistant Library Director

Who needs libraries? It turns out we all do! Recent studies have borne out what we always knew, libraries are fundamental to the communities they serve. They are part of the social fabric which knits all ages, classes, genders and races together. The Sea Cliff Library is no different. We seek to provide our residents with quality programs and services. But we want to expand your notion of what a library is—we call this: "Beyond Our Walls." Offering online resources that help with research, 24/7 streaming films, electronic books and audio titles and music services available for downloading on your device,

Sea Cliff Library has it all. We have just finished putting the final touches on our new longrange plan—look for it on our website. You may be surprised to learn all the wonderful things that we already do and will be planning on implementing over the next few years.

You may have noticed that we have moved a part of our collection around to highlight our Young Adult area. Instead of being relegated to the corner, our middle/high schoolers are now front and center. New furniture will complete the transformation to make it a more inviting area for patrons to do homework, to be tutored or just

sit and read. Take advantage of our new museum passes—we are now able to offer passes to the NY Hall of Science and the Planting Fields Arboretum.

We invite patrons to participate in programs, passes and events offered this summer, and remember no matter what your age, the library is here for you.

"Public libraries are the sole community centers left in America. The degree to which a branch of the local library is connected to the larger culture is a reflection of the degree to which the community itself is connected to the larger culture."—Russell Banks



Sea Cliff Farmers' Market

The open-air market returns to St. Luke's Church (253 Glen Avenue)

Saturdays 9 a.m.-1 p.m.

June 15th – October 26th

Rain or Shine

Meals with Mike: Grassroots Dinners

by Mikey Winchester

Owner of Grassroots Rob Mansfield is now serving dinner at his neighborhood café! Rob has been a Sea Cliff resident for seventeen years. He opened Grassroots in Glen Head in 2004. He started serving dinner about five months ago because he felt the neighborhood was in need of it.

'We do everything from spaghetti squash with real meatballs and vegan meatballs to different types of fish, poultry and paellas—it runs the gamut," says Rob. "We also do eventsfor instance, [we recently had] a paint-your-own-wineglass night with finger food."

Rob says that everything in Grassroots is about balance. During my interview with him I was eating Grassroots yogurt with chocolate chips, so I asked him, "Is my yogurt balanced?" "Yes, because it's frozen yogurt but it's not like the yogurt you get in other yogurt stores that has lots of chemicals in it," Rob explained. "And the chocolate chips are dark chocolate, a healthy good chocolate."

Back to dinners. I was curious if Rob serves other meats, not just meatballs. "I'm a vegetarian but we do serve meat, and when we do, it's the best cut of meat, the cleanest, it's organic and grade A," he said. "We always offer choices for vegetarians as well because I have to eat!" So when you go to Grassroots, you know you're in good hands and having good food.

Moving into the summer, Grassroots is planning on serving dinners once or twice a week plus having events once a month. Why should you go? Says Rob: "The food is exemplary, delicious, a little different and healthful. But also, it's a community feeling of love." Have fun dining with Rob!



Rob of Grassroots with Mikey

Sea Cliff Children's Library

by Ann DiPietro, Children's Library Coordinator

Come join us at the Children's Library for a summer of fun, friends, and great books! On Wednesday, June 26, at 10:30 a.m., Story Time at Sea Cliff Beach begins and will continue every Wednesday through August 14. We will have tall tales, fairy tales, and, of course, Sea Cliff tales—with crafts and songs for all ages. Our other story times, on Thursdays and Fridays at 10:30 a.m., will be back in the air-conditioned comfort of the library. To celebrate the Fourth of July, we will have our annual "Happy Birthday, USA" gala on Wednesday, July 3, at 6 p.m., with music, treats and cake. Of course, the heart of our library is reading, so we will be holding book discussions for new kindergartners on Wednesdays from noon to 2 p.m. and for older readers on Thursdays and Fridays. Animal workshops and theater classes are scheduled throughout the summer. Family Book Nights with dinner, dessert and discussion will continue on Thursdays at 6 p.m. in June, July and August. In addition, there will be medals and trophies and reading logs for all readers, whether at home, at camp, or away on vacation. Hope you can join us for some or all of these activities!



Family Book Night celebrates William Shakespeare's 455th Birthday with pizza, brownies and song!

Photo by Ann DiPietro

Girls Rising Music Festival

Concert Fundraiser for Girls Rising

June 22nd 12 noon – 9:00 p.m. at Morgan Memorial Park, Glen Cove Rain Date June 23rd • Suggested donation at entry Music • Vendors • Food • Beverages • Activities Go to girlsrisingmusicfestival.com for details.

Christmas Around the World

by Stephenie Bross

Operation Christmas Child (OCC) of Sea Cliff meets twice monthly at the United Methodist Church of Sea Cliff, all year round, to prepare for the community packing party, at which we fill shoeboxes with school supplies, hygiene items and toys and/or clothing for needy children around the world. Summer is a busy time, as Back to School sales begin and we and our supporters are able to "shoebox shop," buying much needed spiral notebooks, pens, pencils, erasers, scissors, glue sticks and crayons for our shoeboxes. Please think of us as you embark on your own shopping this summer. We will be meeting over the summer on Saturday June 8th at 11:00 a.m., Thursday June 20th at 7:00 p.m., Saturday July 13th at 11:00 a.m., Thursday July 18th at 7:00 p.m., Saturday, August 10th at 11:00 a.m. and Thursday August 15th at 7:00 p.m. Contact Stephenie Bross, an OCC of Sea Cliff coordinator, at StephenieBross@gmail.com, or 917-797-5213 should you want to arrange to drop off a donation of new school supplies or other shoebox items.

23rd Annual July Fourth Celebration

Mark your calendars for 10:00 a.m., Thursday, July 4th, rain or shine! The Sea Cliff Civic Association invites you to attend a gala celebration of America's Declaration of Independence on the John Burns Village Green in front of the adult library.

ning a program that includes ringing the village bell, the presentation of colors, a short play, patriotic music, and singing, refreshments and much more. The highlight of the morning's event will be a reading of the Declaration of Independence in its en-The Civic Association is plan-tirety by a variety of Sea Cliff villagers and with audience participation.

Please be sure to be there and bring your family and friends. Start this holiday by remembering what the picnics and fireworks are really all about!

SummerStrings! RockFest

SummerStrings! RockFest (July 1-31) keeps kids and teens playing their orchestral string instruments over the summer in a fun program performing rock, country, blues and improvisational music. Young musicians collaborate with teachers and a professional rock band to present a full-scale concert.

- Monday and Wednesday evening rehearsals in Sea Cliff
- Concert at Hofstra University's Adams Playhouse
- Programs for elementary, middle and high school students

For details, photos, videos and registration, visit www.seacliffmusic.com/summerstringsrockfest



Upcoming kindergarteners enjoy an afternoon of pizza, crafts and Amelia Bedelia.

Photo by Ann DiPietro



Hannah Bell and a snowy friend make a chilly March memory for the hot summer months ahead!

Photo by Erinn McDonnell

INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF Village Hall day(s) of the month SEA CLIFF time meeting room additional information public invited, **Board of Trustees Conference** 1st Monday 6:00 P.M. upstairs no comment period public invited, 7:00 P.M. **Board of Trustees Meeting** 2nd Monday downstairs comment period **Architectural Review Board** 2nd & 4th Monday 7:30 P.M. upstairs **Planning Board** 2nd Wednesday 7:30 P.M. upstairs **Zoning Board** 3rd Tuesday 7:30 P.M. downstairs **Environmental Conservation**

6:30 P.M.

7:30 P.M.

upstairs

upstairs

Call Nancy Eder/Village

Hall for details

Tree Commission Days, times and locations subject to change—please check the Village website at www.seacliff-ny.gov or call 516-671-0080 to confirm information.

2nd & 4th Wednesday | 10:00 - noon

1st Tuesday

1st & 3rd Monday

Commission

Landmarks Preservation Commission

Recycling, Garbage & Other Refuse Information

Pickup and Drop-off days and policies are subject to change please check the village website at www.seacliff-ny.gov or call 516-671-0080 for more information.

Village of Sea Cliff reserves the right to limit pickup or drop-off quantities

Recycling, Garbage & Other Refuse Pickup Schedule

Pickup Type	North of Glen Avenue	South of Glen Avenue	
Single-Stream Recycling	Wednesday		
Carbaga	Monday	Tuesday	
Garbage	Thursday	Friday	
Metal Pickup	call 516-671-0080 to schedule		
ivietai Pickup	for pickup on Thursday (fees may apply)		
Heavy Pickup/Rubbish	call 516-671-0080 for more information		
	and pickup schedule (fees may apply)		

Recycling & Garbage Holiday Schedule 2019

Holiday	Date Observed	Change in Schedule
Memorial Day	Monday 5/27/2019	No Garbage Pickup
Independence Day	Thursday 7/4/2019	No Garbage Pickup
Labor Day	Monday 9/2/2019	No Garbage Pickup
Thanksgiving Day	Thursday 11/28/2019	No Garbage Pickup
		Recycling Pickup re-
Christmas	Wednesday 12/25/2019	scheduled to Saturday
		12/28/2019
		Recycling Pickup re-
New Year's Day 2020	Wednesday 1/1/2020	scheduled to Saturday
		1/4/2019

Dept. of Public Works Garage on Altamont Ave.—"Village Yard" Open Only to Sea Cliff Village Residents on days and times below

Drop-Off Type	Day & Time
Single-Stream Recycling	Thursday 7 a.m2:45 p.m.
Garbage, E-Waste & Other Refuse	Saturday 10 a.m2 p.m.

IMPORTANT VILLAGE YARD INFORMATION

please call 516-671-0080 during business hours with questions

- Village Yard access is limited to Sea Cliff Residents only -
- The Village Yard does not accept liquids and various other materials -
- A \$50 fee is required to dispose of construction debris at the Village Yard -
- Landscapers are required by law to take yard waste with them and are prohibited from leaving at curbside or taking to the Village Yard -

GO TO www.seacliff-ny.gov AND SCROLL DOWN TO "CODE RED NOTIFICATIONS" TO SIGN UP FOR COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS **RELATED TO GARBAGE PICKUP**

The Sea Cliff Village Bulletin is available online at www.seacliff-ny.gov

Join the Sea Cliff Circle—an online semimonthly calendar. Email: seacliffcircle@gmail.com

Village of Sea Cliff Justice Court **All Courts Dates are WEDNESDAYS** 7:30 P.M.—Village Hall DOWNSTAIRS

	Arraignment	Conference
2019		
June	5th	26th
July	10th only	
August	7th only	
September	4th	25th
October	2nd	23rd
November	6th	13th
December	4th	only

Please call the court during business hours at 516-671-0080 with any questions

Addiction Resources

In Case Of Emergency Call 911

Long Island Crisis Center Hotline: 516-679-1111

NY State HOPEline 1-877-8-HOPENY or 1-877-846-7369 <u>Text</u>: 467369

Long Island Council on Alcoholism and Drug Dependence (LICADD) licadd.org

Hotline: 631-979-1700

Nassau Alliance For Addiction Services (NAFAS) nassaualliance.org 516-481-4000

Nassau County Overdose Prevention Events

Calendar of upcoming Naloxone/Narcan trainings throughout Nassau County:

www.nassaucountyny.gov/3378/Nassau-**County-Overdose-Prevention**



Sea Cliff, NY 11579 **Telephone 671-0080** www.seacliff-ny.gov

Mayor	Edward Lieberman
	McGilloway, Deputy Mayor
Dina Epstein, Hen	riette Rohl, Elena Villafane
Village Justice	Charles Parisi
Village Clerk / Treasurer .	Marianne Lennon
Village Administrator / Di	rector of Public
Works	Bruce Kennedy
Village Counsel	Brian Stolar

BULLETIN STAFF

Managing Editor	Karen Montagnese
Staff	Maria Conforti, Erinn McDonnell,
Nichola	s Montagnese and Claudia Winant